
Reaching Families :

	 What a blessing it has been to see how the Lord has worked in and through the men here that have given 
their lives to serve Him. We have mentioned on several occasions about Pastor Pablo Rojas and his family that are 
working in an area of our city called Quillacollo. They are still currently still working on getting all of the paperwork 
in order so that they can start building on their land as soon as possible. In the mean time Pastor Pablo has been 
having a kids club, on Saturdays, in the park near where the church land is at. They usually have between twenty 
to thirty that are coming on a regular basis. They are now looking at trying to get a basic structure put up on the 
land, in the mean time, to be able to start having service, even though it would just be open air. With a good group 
of children coming and several of their parents that also go on Saturdays, they hope to begin to reach out not only 
to the children in the are but also their parents and other adults. Please pray for them and continue to pray that we 
can get the paperwork approved as soon as possible. 


Study Time: 
	 After a long summer break, our kids have now started back for a new year of school. It is hard to believe 
that Titus is now a high school student (9th) and Taylor has started college classes on line. Taylor has a desire to 
study nursing but with the goal of being able to use it to take medical mission’s trips. Her plan is to take online 
courses this year and then next year she will continue her studies in the US. She also had a great opportunity this 
past month to travel to a jungle town here called Riberalta to help translate for a medical missions group 
sponsored by a missionary friend working there. Not only was she able to help but she was able to see what it 
would be like on a medical missions trip. She came home very excited about what she might be a able to do in the 
future and how she can use nursing to serve the Lord. 


The Church is Growing:

	 We praise the Lord that this past month Beth and I were able to travel to Santa Cruz to visit Pastor Juan 
and his family and the new church they are planting. They have been there for about six months and it is a blessing 
to see how the church has been growing. While we were there visiting they had their first baptism service where 
three people were baptized. We had a special service in the morning and the baptism followed by lunch with the 
people of the church. Then in the night we had a training time where I shared with them how someone grows in 
their Christian life. In all there were more than thirty in the morning service and close to ten in the night. We praise 
the Lord for Juan and Melania and their family and how the Lord is using them in that area. Please continue to pray 
as they are working to reach more people and see them established for the Lord.


Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray for our upcoming pastor’s training that we will have this month . 

2. Pray for a special service we will have ordaining several of our men for the ministry.

3. Pray for Pastor Juan and the new church in Santa Cruz.

4. Pray for the church in Pacata as we help them buy land. 
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